RESOLUTION NO.__________



RE:
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS UNDER THE




PROVISIONS OF THE ACT OF THE PENNSYLVANIA




LEGISLATURE 1961, JUNE 13, P.L. 282 (53




SECTION 8004) AND BETHLEHEM ORDINANCE NO.




3952 AS AMENDED.



      WHEREAS, it is proposed to demolish the existing rectory and construct a new restaurant/lounge incorporating the church at 15-19 W. Fourth St.




NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Bethlehem that a Certificate of Appropriateness is hereby granted for the work.



  


Sponsored by: (s)













           (s)









ADOPTED BY COUNCIL THIS       DAY OF 








(s)















  President of Council
ATTEST:

(s)








        City Clerk

HISTORIC CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CASE # 276 – It is proposed to demolish the existing rectory and construct a new restaurant/lounge incorporating the church at 15-19 W. Fourth St.  OWNER:  4th Street Club Entertainment, L.P.
The Commission upon motion by Mr. Lezoche and seconded by Mr. Evans adopted the proposal that City Council issue a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed work described herein: 

1. The proposal to demolish the existing rectory and construct a new restaurant/lounge incorporating the church at 15-19 W. Fourth St. was presented by George Paxos and Dennis Benner.

2. The demolition of the existing rectory, a contributing, but not highly significant, historic resource in the historic district was determined to be historically acceptable based on the design of the proposed new building.  However, the church to which the rectory is attached (the First Reformed Church designed by A.W. Leh) is a highly significant historic resource.

3. It was agreed by the Historic Conservation Commission that the conceptual design of the new building was appropriate in overall massing, type of fenestration, choice of materials (masonry and glass), and its relationship to the street and the neighboring buildings.

4. Although the concept for the new building was found acceptable, there were a number of details the HCC thought needed adjustment such as the scale of the restaurant doors and arched window, the type of stone, banding, and the color of the metal trim.

5. It was also agreed by the Commission that the historic church should not be altered except for the  possible replacement of the, non-original front entry doors as proposed.

6. Detailed drawings of the new building must be reviewed before a building permit is issued.  This Certificate of Appropriateness is only for the demolition of the existing building and the concept for the new building.

7. The proposed work was approved by a unanimous vote.  
CU: cu







By:






Date of Meeting: July 21, 2008


Title:

Historic Officer



